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Chairman Scott Cripe
851-9424
Vice-Chairman J.P. Mcintyre
854-2666
Treasurer Theresa Miller
299-2102
Secretary Patti Eckard
632-1448
Parliamentarian Stacey Ryan
299-9037
Cominittees
Parks & Recreation Barry Goldman
852-1848
Public Works Mary Mantgomery
299-9280
Public Safety Annmarie Atchison
547-9219
Social Allison Chabon
856-2947
Ways & Means Charles Cameron
852-9211
Zoning Jeff Belton
299-8805
District Representatives
District 1 Melinda Brown
292-4550
District 2 Open
District 3 Ken Snowden
294-9493
District 4 Matt Russ
854-5950
Newsletter Editor Ronnie Smith
854-8054
boylsu@aol.com
Business Liaison &
Advertising Mary H. Blake
299-8686
Blakemh@
mindspring.com
Advertising in the Columns

The Columns is published by the Lindley Park
Nelghborhood Association. More than 1200
households receive hand-delivered copies of this
newsletter, which is published in February, April,
June, August, October and December, Deadline for
ads is the 10th day of the month of publication. Ad
cost is $35 per issue. Ad size is 1/6 of a page or 2"/,
inches x 5 inches. The editor of the Columns
reserves the right to edit as needed. For more
information, or to place an ad, call Mary Blake at
299-8686.
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Update!

GREENSBORO
NEIGHBORHOOD CONGRESS

by Mary H. Blake

Talk about being busy! It’s been two months since the last update and
we’ve accomplished a lot! Members continue with hard work necessary
to organize all details for Neighborhood Matters! — the fast-approaching
first annual Summit. I’ll tell you more about that later . . . . Right now, I’d
like to tell you about our other highlights:
¢ We’re pleased to announce the addition of new members from Bluford

Park, VanPineHolden, and Rosewood neighborhoods.

¢+ Our 501(c)(3) filing for non-profit status with the IRS is in progress;
bylaws are targeted for year-end completion.

*+ We’re excited about our permanent website domain, http://www.gne-
nc.org. Go take a peek.

+ The State Neighborhood Association has expressed serious interest in
Greensboro as the host city for the State Conference next spring. How
exciting and what an honor!

* Watch for us in September on Channel 13’s neighborhood forum. We
are making an impact!

Now ... more on the Summit! A twenty-year dream has come true!
Many people have asked and asked for this type of forum for a long time.
Planning, organizing, fundraising, gathering door prizes, lining up
speakers and presenters, writing, and thinking, thinking, thinking . . . these
are just a few of the many steps involved in getting this historic Summit
pulled together and ready for you and all other Greensboro residents.
¢+ Friday evening, October 10, is about celebrating neighborhoods.

You’ll enjoy good food, networking, and music. Alan Duncan,
President of Guilford County Board of Education, will top off the
evening by speaking on the importance of schools in neighborhoods.

¢+ Saturday, October 11, brings more good food and networking during a
day designed for learning in the workshops on Planning to Protect
Your Neighborhood, Neighborhood Safety, Physical Revitalization,
Multi-Cultural Diversity, Family Health Matters, Greensboro
Neighborhood Youth, Resources to Support Community Activities, and
Faith-Based Neighborhood Development.

+ On Saturday in the Physical Revitalization workshop, I’1l give a brief
presentation on the progress of the planning process between Lindley

(continued on page 2)
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Key’s Barber Shop

2206 Walker Avenue
(near Elam)

Haircuts
for Men, Women
and Children

Styles Available
Men and Women

Walk-ins

Jerry & David
274-57562
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NEIGHBORHOOD CONGRESS (continued Jfrom page 1)

Park and the City. [ know you there’s one on the back of the
don’t want to miss that! newsletter. Plus, you can down-

¢ Saturday’s lunch highlight is a load the form from our website, or
keynote address by our City call me at 299-8686, and I’1l bring
Manager, Ed Kitchen. He’s one to you. The number of attend-
extremely supportive of the ees is limited to 500, so you’ll want
Congress, and we think he’ll to pre-register quickly!
have some good and breaking If you work for a non-profit
news for neighborhoods. We’re organization or other organization
honored that he’s speaking at our  and would like to exhibit at the
first annual Summit. Summit, give me a call or email

¢+ Saturday afternoon brings a me at blakemh(@mindspring.com,
panel discussion with Greens- and I’ll talk with you about the
boro City Council, moderated by  exhibit spaces and costs.
well-known News-Record neigh- Special thanks to the Building
borhood reporter, Jim Schlosser!  Stronger Neighborhoods funding

¢+ The City will have an interest- coalition, The Greensboro Neigh-
ing exhibit of a “mini city hall” borhood Information Center, and
of all City departments. The City of Greensboro for their

¢ There will be a “visual” tour of generous funding and support that’s
Greensboro through lots of helping us bring this exciting event
neighborhood storyboards. together for you, our neighbors.

¢+ You’ll have chances to win valu- JOIN US! Be a part of this
able door prizes, including gift historical event . . . enjoy the

certificates at Greensboro restau-  celebration, network with Greens-
rants and retail stores. I’'m keeping  boro neighbors, learn, eat, and win
the grand prize a secret, but [ know  prizes! Register now! You’re

you’ll love it. Remember . . . you important to your neighborhood
MUST be present to win! and .. . NEIGHBORHOOD
Pre-registration forms were MATTERS!
recently mailed; if you haven’t That’s all for now...I’ll see you
received one, don’t worry . . . post-Summit in the October issue!

The Greensboro Neighborhood Congress, a citywide alliance of
neighhors and neighhorhoods, seeks to improve the quality of life
within our neighborhoods and the City of Greensboro by addressing
issues of citywide importance and empowering neighborhoods to
resolve neighborhood-specific concerns.

Buying or Selling a Home Means Making Decisions.
Selecting the Right Realtor Can Be an Easy One.

Choose a realtor who knows the value of Lindley Park
and the importance of good service.

Choose your neighbor, Patti Eckard, a realtor with
Greensboro's #1 real estate company for home sales.

2 . Patti Eckard
@ Prudential 2621 Beechwood St.
. 339-5927 cell
Carolinas Realty 387-2071 office




LINDLEY PARK
SOCIAL COMMITTEE

B ’] T ]' ot by Alison Chabon
ul t on thIL e Mark your calendars for the Fall Festival in the

park, Saturday, October 25th from 3:00 to 5:00.

. ' Anyone interested in helping with the festival,
t to t. please call 856-2947 and ask for Allison.
e To the woman that left me a message regarding

Be a part of building the future of Lindley Park! vegetarian dishes for the Spring Fling . . . my 2 year

old got to the paper with your number on it before [

Attend the LPNA General Meeting on Sept. 23rd at got to call you back. Please come to the Fall Festival!
the Recreation Center (7pm) and find out about ¢ Do you love spreading Holiday Cheer? Do you have a

. _ _ little time to spare? I could use your help. I need a
where we are in the Lindley Park planning person to be the primary contact and coordinator for

- the December Luminary event.
process, then join us on Septenber 30th from /pm e [ would like to express my thanks to TATE STREET

to 9pm at the Rec Center to help us brainstorm COFFEE HOUSE for providing delicious coffee for
. i , one of the neighborhood meetings. We appreciated
ideas on how to improve our neighborhood! their help and support.
Want to see our progrws? Goto e The last newsletter should have read . . . We all have
) many demands on our time. I am grateful that there are
http://www.greensboro-nc.gov/Lindley Park so many people willing to share their time and energy.

See you around the neighborhood!

BRUNCH QUESADILLA

by Harper’s

INGREDIENTS

1 flour tortilla

¥ cup cooked chorizo

2 cup Woodlawn Cheese (72
cheddar & % jack cheese)

Y4 cup fresh picante sauce

(see June issue) Baptist Church
2 eggs
A Church in and for Lindley Park
PROCEDURE
1. Spray pasta bowl with non-stick
spray Mid‘m Sunday S.chool ) 9:45 am
2 v ot aaEh e i . Worship - 11:00 am
e Located in Friendly Wednesday Bible Study - 6:45 pm
3. Mix chorizo, Woodlawn cheese, .
and picante onto shell S'm]rg Center
4. Create a well in the center to For reservations and Rev, Scoft Orr, Pastor
hold eggs .
5. Crack 2 eggs into middle and Infarmation
set in 350 degree oven for 7-8 299.8850 At the corner of Holden Road
minutes and Walker Avenue, (p) 292.576/

(Note: watch that the edges of
tortilla shell do not over brown.)




HOW TO HELP WITH YOUR LOCAL SCHOOL

Summer was too short and the
school bell has started ringing
again. It is also time to make that
register ring by linking your member
cards at Harris Teeter, Bi-Lo, Food
Lion, and Target to the school of
your choice. If you have children
going to more than one school,
your cards may be linked to 5
different schools. The money goes
directly to the PTA at the school
and the parents decide the best
way to spend the money for the
students. Support your neighbor-
hood schools. For those of you that
can go online to link your cards,
gather them together and sit down
— here are the sites; those that
cannot just mention it the next
time you shop and the employees
will be glad to link your card.
¢ Food Lion
www. foodlion.com — Link
your MVP by following the
links to the Lion Shop &
Share program.

e Bi-Lo—
www.bi-lo.com — Link your
bonus card by clicking on
the word “give” on the paper
bag on the left side of the
screen then A+ for schools.
Lindley number is 6464;
the other numbers were
not available at this time.

e Harris Teeter —

www.harristeeter.com —

Link your VIC card through

the Together in Education

Link.

Lindley number is 2872,

Kiser number is 2405,

Grimsley number is 4962.
e Target—

www.target.com —

Link your Target card or

(LINDLEY PARK)

by Diana Brown

Target VISA through the
Take Charge of Education
Link.

Lindley number is 80042,
Kiser number is 80040,

Grimsley number is 80034.

Box Tops for Education

by General Mills

You can clip, shop, and charge for
your school. Clip box tops from
hundreds of your favorite General
Mills products. You say, “It’s only
10 cents, what can that do?” Well,
thanks to all the clippers out there
Lindley Elementary received a
little over $400.00 from General
Mills that went to buy books for
our media center. I would like to
give special thanks for all the

neighbors that clipped and brought
the Box Tops by the Lindley
school office and my house —
YOU ARE TOPS!

In addition, if you join the Box
Tops for Education Booster Club
and start every online shopping
trip at the Box Tops Marketplace,
your school will earn up to 10% of
each qualifying purchase. You can
shop at over 175 stores. Your
support will be rewarded with
great benefits for you and your
family like downloadable coupons
and easy meal ideas. When you
sign up at boxtops4education.com,
your school will earn 5 Bonus Box
tops and an entry in the Million
Box Tops Giveaway sweepstakes.

=Waking Up Grecnsboroe

Wind Up ina Relaxing
Place

Tate Street
Coffee House

Offering Gounmel Coflfees.
Excellent Expresso Drinks, and
Dehcious Desserls

Join us for
Sunday wmorning jasz

334 S Tate Strect
(next o The Exchange)
Monday - Saturday: Tam-11pm
Sunday: Bam-1 Ipm

Owned and Operated by Your
Lindlcy Park Neighbor

imagine Whirling,
Creating, storytelling,
and singing.
Nowhere else is learning
this much fun.

Bartis' Creative Studio
Kindermuslk classes
for children newborn - 2nd grade
Greensboro:
Congregational United Church of Christ
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church
Sedgefield Presbyterian Church
High Point:
Covenant United Methodist Church

For more Information call
Stephanie Bartis, 294-0500

$5 off for Lindley Park Neighbors with this ad
-one per household-

%;\‘\36 rmas,,'fe

a good beginning
never ends
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IT’S PIE FEST
ONCE AGAIN!

Spring has sprung. Summer
is almost a memory. Fall is upon
us. Spring Garden Bakery and
Coffeehouse is planning the 7th
annual PieFest!!! Homemade
fresh pies, perfect for the holidays,
will be available for tasting. Join
your neighbors for fellowship,
coffee and bluegrass music. Apple-
bobbing and pie eating contests for
the kids.

Looking for a new flavor?
Stop by the bakery and share your
ideas with Kris. Enjoy new pies
and relax with friends Saturday,
November 15 at Spring Garden
Bakery and Coffeehouse, 10:30 —
1:00. Take the opportunity to place
your pie orders for the holidays.
Mark your calendars now for the
7th annual Pie Festival.

*» FRES5H BAKED BREADS *» SCONES »

« SNId4NW

SINYSSIOND

ENJOY FRESH COFFEE
AND BAKED GOODS DAILY.
On your way 1o work why not have
a cup of Panama?

* HOMEMADF GRANOLA « BROWMIES

You ran do this by stopping by
vour neighbarhioo Spring Garden
Bakery and Coflee House to enjoy
locully ronsted coffee from many
dilfereni regians of the world.

White ut the Bakery pick one of
our fresh baked goods for breaklas
or make plans w visit us for Junch.

1932 Spring Garden Sureet
(next to Holliday's Hudware)
Phone: 272-8199

Store Hours:
Monday - Friday: 7am - 6pm
Saturdays: 7am - 3pm
« TAMIM| COOKIES » FRUIT BARS +

« GREEX BUNS
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LUNCH TRIANGLES

$1319v8

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT

by Dana Gorham

The rainstorm finally stopped
about 10 minutes before the
“National Night Out” ice cream
function was to begin... but we
made it on time. We were a little
damp, but we had fun! If you
missed it this year, maybe you can
plan to join us next August?

The ice cream was delicious:
Ronnie Smith & Nancy Pederson
each made vanilla; Stacy Ryan
brought Fudge Ripple; Dana &
Philip Gorham made Tuttie
Fruittie, Banana, & Oreo Cookie
ice cream. Lisa Fortuna, Charlotte
Oleynik, Rachel Jacobs, and Mary
Blake made delicious cookies . . .
all different kinds. Teresa Byrd
made wonderful brownies. Char-
lotte & Dana brought lemonade,

and Mary brought a watermelon.
So there was something for
everyone.

Door Prizes of “crazy sun
glasses” and “toy horns” were
given out.

The fire truck was on call and
could not come, but Fire Chief
Johnny Teeters did come by. The
new Police Chief, David Wray,
came with many of the police
officers and police personnel. Lots
of neighbors were there enjoying
eating and talking with the police
and fire officials.

Thanks to everyone who
helped make this a most success-
ful Night Out!!

1938 Spring Garden Street
CGreensboro, NC 27403

Monday - Friday 8 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.

Saturday 8 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Holliday Hordwane

(336) 272-1774

H:(336)299-8355
C:(336)456-1710

Roger L. Byerly
2205 Ontario Street
Greensboro, NC 27403




FULL SERVICE LUNCH, DINNER, & LATENITE!

" I. -
FOOD * SPORTS * SPIRITS

Featuring....

Huge Burgers, Hot Sandwiches, Tasty Subs,
Steaks, Pasta, Chicken, BBQ Babyback Ribs,
Salads, Soups, Vegetarian, Lots of Appetizers,

Great Kid's Menu and Gameroom, & the
Best Buffalo Wings In Town!

ALL ABC PERMITS - DAILY SPECIALS

NEW LOCATION !
3011-A SPRING GARDEN STREET
GREENSBORO, NC 27403
852-9421 / Open 11am Everyday

IT'S A WHOLE NEW HUGO'S !!

Also Located at 3724 Lawndale Drive
Greenshoro, NC 282-4846

Peace United
Church of Christ

2714 West Matket Street
Greensboro, NC 27403
Telephone: (336) 299-8663 f
Fax: (336) 299-9730 i
E-Mail: pucc2714@aol.com |
Sunday School for all ages begins at |
9:45 a.m. !
Worship begins at 10:45 a.m.

Interim Pastor:
Rev. Nancy Allison, Ph.D.

Pastor Emeritus: Dr. G. Melvin Palmer ||

The mission of Peace United Church
of Christ is lo reach our community
Jor Christ, develop disciples, and
empower all people for ministry

—

Here is a listing of some of the
neighborhood responses to

“l THINK LPNA SHOULD:”

by Charles Cameron

Lobby the city for evergreen tree
planting along the Wendover
Avenue corridor through the
neighborhood to provide visual
and sound buffer to residents of
Ashland Drive, Park Terrace
and Lindell Street.

Try for help to clean up the
sidewalk in the 2500 block of
Spring Garden. You are doing a
great job improving LPNA.

Encourage curb appeal by
identifying yard of the month or
most improved yard or the like.
Discourage parking cars in
yards!!! Edge all sidewalks by
sharing equipment with neigh-
bors and/or doing the work for
elders.

Follow up on the Arts and
Crafts Fair idea. Would another
idea be having a Master Gardener
from NC Ag Extension do a talk
about some gardening topic(s)?

Lobby the city government to
get street lights around dark
areas of the park!

e Is doing a great job!

e Sustain its focus on the people

and natural beauty of the
neighborhood. Keep it up!

I love it. Been here since 1959.
It is always beautiful to me.

Find me a job (ha ha!).

Get police to patrol Walker
Avenue on Thursday nights —
the college kids leave the bars
and speed along Walker, 10 PM
and later.

Focus on environmental issues,
including preservation of trees.

I was concerned to read about
pollution in the newsletter — I
had no idea! Also, is there a way
to communicate online about
meetings? I’ ve missed meetings
because I get the newsletter late.

Time the newsletter as to be
timelier with LPNA (etc.)
meetings. Keep up the good
work. Don’t get militant, as
some neighborhood associations
have become.

Work on speeding on Walker.
Speed humps.

TUMMY YUMMY

“FAMILY STYLE”

DAILY “HOMEMADE”

*HOT LUNCH SPECIAL*

“OVEN BAKED” suss

HOT DOGS-BBQ-CHILI

SOUPS-SALADS 1642
SPRING GARDEN ST.
GREENSBORO, NC 27403

412-0008
OPENING SOON

*EAT IN*

ICE CREAM “SCOOPED”

*BANANA SPLITS - SUNDAES*

‘“HOMEMADE” CHEESECAKE

MILKSHAKES-FLOATS
CAKES-PIES

*TAKE OUT*




RETIRING WITHOUT WORRY

If you’re like most people, the
recent market declines have done
more than cause your investments
to decline substantially. They’ve
probably also caused you to rethink
your retirement plans. After all, the
only thing worse than retiring later
than you planned is to retire and
quickly run out of money. How can
you ensure you’ll have sufficient
funds to last your entire retirement?
So many of the variables used to
calculate how much you need for
retirement seem uncertain. What is
a reasonable rate of return for your
investments over the long term?
How long will you live, knowing
life expectancies are increasing?
How much can you count on from
Social Security and pension plans?
If you’re concerned about running
out of money during retirement,

by Chip Slaughter

then you need to be very conserva-

tive with your retirement assump-

tions. Some tips to consider include:

e Assume your retirement ex-
penses will be at least 100% of
your current expenses. Most rules
of thumb indicate you need be-
tween 70% and 100%, but figure
on 100% to be safe. Nowadays,
retirees want to travel, pursue
hobbies, and live an active life-
style. That generally means
you’ll need the higher end of
these estimates.

¢ Add a few years to your life
expectancy. You should probably
plan on living until at least age
85 or 90. If your family has a
history of longevity, add a few
more years to these figures. While
you may find it hard to believe
you’ll live this long, you don’t

want to reach age 75 or 80 and
find out you’ve run out of money.
At that point, you might not have
the option to return to work.

* Reduce your estimates of Social
Security benefits. The Social
Security Administration sends
benefit statements every year
around your birthday, telling
you how much to expect in
benefits. While the Social
Security system is currently in
sound financial condition, this
is expected to change after all the
baby boomers retire. To be safe,
count on benefits that are some-
what less than the Social Secu-
rity Administration is estimating
and don’t plan on adjustments
for inflation.

e Cut back on your living ex-

(continued on page 8)

BERT’S

SEAFOOD

GRILLE

SPECIALIZING IN
FRESH SHELLFISH
AND
GRILLED SEAFOOD

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
5SPM TO 10PM

MasterCard - Visa « Amex - Discover - Diners

ALL ABC PERMITS

2419 Spring Garden Street
854-2314

Center-wide GIf Cerlificates
Are available in any dollar amount
And may be used at our over 90 stores,
Restaurants, and setvice centers,
They're the perfect gift for every
oceasfon!

Friendly Center Marketing Office
3110 Kathleen Avenue
Greensboro, North Carolina 27408

(336) 292-2789
Email: friendly@greensboro. com

www.friendlycenter.com

Lawn Care

MOW and TRIM

as low as: $25.00

*Extra Services (*Extra Charge)

Pine Straw Weed Control
Gutter Cleaning Edging
Soil Enrichment

Hedge Trimming

(336) 299-9475




Gene’s
Barber Shop

o

2412 Spring Garden St.
(Across from Bert's Seafood)

Established in 1946 - 45 years of
service to the neighborhood. Walk-ins
welcome or call for appointment,
299-8669
Tuesday -Friday 8:00-6:00pm. and
Saturdays 7:30-3:00pm. At your
service: Frank Dorrity, Ben Ma,

Jim Nelson & Bill Young,

=

An Gtaltan Satery

Eat UR Payta

5 time avinner for Best Italian
98, '99, ‘00, ‘01, ‘02

4 time winner for Best Romance
‘99, ‘00, ‘01, '02

2 time winner for Best Service 99, ‘00
2 time winner for Best Pasta ‘01, ‘02
2002 wwinner for Best Ambiunce

2001 Best Buy For The
Money & Best Of The Best

Camer of Spring GardenSt. & Chapman Se.

336.273.8114
Open Tresdeay - Sueurday, 5<10pm
Reservations Suggested

Greenshoro, North Carolina

RETIRING WITHOUT WORRY (continued from page 7)

penses now. This has a two-fold
impact on your retirement. First,
it frees up money to set aside for
your retirement. Second, you get
used to a lower standard of living,
which should also reduce your
expected lifestyle for retirement.

e Reach retirement with no debts.
Mortgage and consumer debt
payments consume a significant
portion of most people’s income.
Pay off all those debts by retire-
ment and you significantly
reduce your cost of living.

¢ Forget about early retirement.
Saving enough money to last from
age 65 to age 85 or 90 is a daunt-
ing task. Trying to retire at age 55
or 60 is just not practical for most
individuals, unless you’re willing
to significantly reduce your life-
style. Working a few more years
can go a long way toward help-
ing fund your retirement. Those

Deeb ROOFS Mdrke|

Fresh s

organic loodl

Your friendly neighborhood
natural foods cooperative!

* Fresh organic fruits & vegetables

* All-natural groceries, fridge & frozen foods

* Dairy-free & gluter-free alternatives

* Soy foods & beverages

* Bulk nuts, beans, grains, flour, granola,
dried fruit, pasta & sweeteners

* Bulk organic coffees - regular & decaf

* Bulk and boxed teas - herbal, green & black

* Bulk culinary & medicinal herbs & spices

* Incense, burners, candles, aromatherapy &
essential oils

* Vegetarian & vegan cookbooks

« Supplements, homeopathic remedies &
natural health aids

* Natural dry & canned pet food, pet care
accessories

* Environmentally safe household cleaners,
recycled paper goods & morel

(336) 292 - 9216

3728 Spring Garden St.

Hours: M - Sat. % am - 8 pm
Sun. 12-7 pm

years are typically your highest
earning years, so hopefully you’ll
save significant sums during that
period. Also, every year you work
is one year you don’t have to
support yourself with your retire-
ment savings.

e Consider working during retire-
ment. Especially during the early
years of retirement, you should
consider working on at least a
part-time basis. Even modest
earnings can help significantly
with retirement expenses.

¢ Plan on making conservative
withdrawals from your retire-
ment assets. Don’t plan on taking
out more than 3% to 4% of your
balance annually. With that level
of withdrawal, your funds should
last for decades.

If you’d like to review your
retirement plans in more detail,
please call me.

Our Latest Contributors
to Lindley Park
Neighborhood Association

Mary Kay Brubaker
David and Jane Byrd
Joan Glynn and Kerry Damich
D. Houston Hall
Margaret Hamilton
Justin and Shannon Harty
Stacy and Andrew Hinton
Hunt Family at Hunt and
Company, Inc.
Ronald and Theresa Miller
Mary Montgomery
Kirsti Nelson
Roger Ward
Chris and Debbie Womack
Joe and Judie Wood

Thank you very much
for your support!!!



WE WELCOME
TO LINDLEY
PARK...

Andrea Bruno to Northridge St.

Alan & Kyra Robbins with
daughter Emily Hathaway and
dog Shelly.

Jay & Dawn Carver.

Julie & Patrick Tillman, proud
parents of Audrey Neil, born
5/19.

Kathryn & Jim Pappa, also
proud parents of Mattea Camille
Pappa, born 8/07.

Larry Williams & Bruce
Kiesling with their dogs, Chloe
& Jerry.

Martin & Heidi Holley with
daughters Katie Marie and
Elissa, plus their dog, Daisy,
and cats, Static & Puppy.

HOME OF THE 16 DOG BADKETS |

" FRESHLY GRILLED TO ORDER. ...
1/4lb BLACK ANGUS 100% BEEF HOT DOG, TOHNSONVILLE BRATWURST,
SMOKED SAUSAGE DOG, ITALIAN LINK SAUSAGE DOG,
SPICY ITALIAN LINK SAUSAGE, KIELBASA DOG, TURKEY DOGS,
VEGENE DOGS, LORN DOGS, & Bl BURGERS T00.
* 11 TASTY TOPPINGS
* ALL ABL PERMITS / DALY SPELIALS

* OPEN EARLY & SERVING LATE |
* LARGE OUTDOOR PATIO

* BUFFALD WINGS AND MOFE |

OPEN 11:30am M-F, Noon Satér Sun
2503 SPRING GARDEN STREET
BESIDE BERT'S SEAFDOD
(330)282- 1306k Take Out Available

LINDLEY PARK
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
MEETING
July 29, 2003

Officers, Committee Chairs
and District Reps attending:
Scott Cripe, Charlie Cameron,
Stacey Ryan, Patti Eckard, Mary
Montgomery, Matt Russ, Mary
Blake, Ken Snowden, Theresa
Miller, Betsey Mulliken.

Meeting Agenda:

A. Minutes from 6/24/03 execu-
tive committee meeting
approved as submitted.

B. Reports
» Newsletter ad sales update.

Mary Blake projected $364
in ad sales for August issue,
but issue would be short 2
ads.

» District 4: Matt reported the
tree planting on Lindell near
Wendover was completed

» District 3: Ken reported
that his district has several
new residents on North-
ridge, and Sherwood. The
committee discussed con-
cern over house at 2612
Sherwood St. that is vacant
deteriorating.

» Ways & Means: Eleven
more residents contributed
$205 to LPNA, per Charles.

» Social Committee: Betsey
Mulliken reported for Allison
on request for family night
at the Lindley Park Pool.
Too late to schedule this year,
will try again next summer.

» Environmental: The Environ-
mental Issues committee
want to draft a letter to

9

neighboring industries asking
for: a dialogue with them, test-
ing devices to test air, water
contamination levels, and a
copy of their emergency plan.
The letter would also share our
concerns. Executive Committee
members discussed appropriate
time to send letters. The com-
mittee decided to hold the letter
until after a planned meeting
with the City’s Pilot Project
staff, LPNA committee members
and small industry leaders. The
executive committee wanted to
see who (industry) showed up
for the meeting. The committee
discussed contacting other neigh-
borhood associations (Sunset
Hills, College Park, Highland
Park, Glenwood, etc.) to see if
they also have similar concerns.
Committee members agreed that
they didn’t want the LPNA to
appear “soft” on environmental
issues.

» Public Safety: no report

» Public Works: Mary Mont-
gomery will inform city about
sidewalk on Ashland Drive near
the Arboretum (Walker to
Market) that is overgrown and
hard to negotiate. Also, the city
has been repairing potential
“sink holes” between Sherwood
and Howard Streets.

»Transportation Sub-Committee:
no report. The requested meet-
ing (by City staff to address
traffic problems has been held.

(continued on page 10)



EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

(continued from page 9)

» Parliamentarian: no report

» Parks & Recreation: no report

> Treasurer: Account balance -
$3,475 as of 7/29/03

> President’s Report: Scott gave
report for Dist. 1 Rep, Melinda
Brown. Per Melinda: 1) Craven
School will continue as a Head
Start Program. 2) Walker Ave-
nue resident contacted about
complaints of trash in front yard.
3) Neighbors on north side of
Walker near Holden concerned
about future use of the block. A
corporation is purchasing all the
houses on that side of Walker
as they come on the market, as
well as houses between Chop
House and Walker.

Scott reported that comments
have been mixed about the
article and picture in the News
Record, People and Places
section on the neighborhood.

» Pilot Project Planning Com-
mittee Update: Stacey reported
that the city staff is compiling
results of surveys sent to LP
residents. A meeting is to be held
with City staff, LP committee
members and stakeholders in
the neighborhood. Concern
raised about inability to obtain
copies of the minutes from
mcctings held with the City, no
follow-up after meetings and
poor communication between
City staff and LP committee
members. Discussion on how to

Ashland, Park Terrace and
Lindell Road.

Get help to clean up sidewalk
on 2500 block of Spring Garden.
Encourage curb appeal by
identifying yard of month or
most improved yard. Discourage
parking cars in yards. Edge side-
walks and share equipment with
neighbors, do edging for elders.
Follow up on Arts & Craft Fair
idea. Have Master Gardener do
a talk.

Lobby City to get street lights
around dark areas of park.
Sustain focus on people, natural
beauty of neighborhood.

Get police to patrol Walker Ave-
nue on Thursday nights. College
students leave the bars and
speed.

— Focus on environmental issues,

including preservation of trees. I
am concerned about pollution.
[s there a way to communicate
online about meetings?

— Time the newsletter to be time-

lier with LPNA meetings. Don’t
get militant as some neighbor-
hood associations have become.

C. OIld Business
» Adoption of Policies &

Procedures for Newsletter
Statement of Purpose, Duties
& Schedule approved at 6/24
meeting. Format & Layout
amended to give newsletter
editor direction on total num-
ber of pages, and distribution
of ads versus text. Priority will

(continued on page 11)

&Y RAY REALTY

Reggie Ray
Broker/Realtor
Mobile: 312-2870

John Owens Carey Player
Realtor Realtor
Movbile: 317-2266

“Serving Greensboro Since 1989”

Home: 275-8372

~ M N .

905 Battleground Avenue
Greensboro, NC 27408
379-8645
www.rayrealty.net
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address these concerns was

tabled until after the planned

Thursday meeting with city staff.

» Responses to “I think LPNA

should” included:

— Lobby city for evergreen tree
plantings along Wendover
Avenue corridor to create
visual and sound buffer for

flES.*
A
h’;yg‘\‘\
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Starmount Pveabytevi,an Chuech

3501 West Market Street « Greenshoro, Novth Carolina 27403-1398
(336) 299-8131 « Fax (336) 299-5304 « E-mail: starmountpres@bellsouth.net
Web Address: www.starmountpres.com
Early Worship - 8:30 AM » Sunday School - 9:30 AM - Late Worship - 10:45 AM
Ministers: All the members of the Church
Pastor: Dr. Michael Shelton  Associate Pastor; Dr. Erich Thompson
"As a neighbor, we invite you to visit"
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HIGHLIGHTS FROM LPNA MEETINGS

(continued from page 10)

be given to a calendar of meetings
and events. Ads will be 1/6 of a
page with a total of 24 ads per
issue. Neighborhood businesses
will have advertising priority. No
political ads allowed. The editor
will have ability and flexibility to
accept two additional 1/6 page ads.
Advertisers can submit non-
commercial articles, but they will
be printed at the discretion of the
editor (maximum of 3 per issue) as
space permits, and advertisers are
limited to two articles per calendar
year.

Financial — this section provides
flexibility for the newsletter layout
to be prepared by the printer if a
volunteer is not available to do the
layout. Advertising fees should
cover the printing, layout and other

production costs. The newsletter
Editor and newsletter committee
shall review costs and advertising
revenue yearly and present
recommendations to the Execu-
tive Board for any revisions.
This Policy & Procedure was
approved by a 10 to 1 vote and
will provide some structure/
guidance in future years. The
Parliamentarian will review the
newsletter procedure to see if
any changes need to be made to
the Bylaws to reflect this new
policy. (Note: a complete copy
of the policy can be obtained
Jfrom the newsletter editor).

» Neighborhood Map Guide-
lines — City accepts our
boundaries as shown on our
map. A suggestion was made to

BE GOOD
TO YOURSELF.

SOUTHERN
vo AND BAR

CALL AHEAD SEATING

379-9414
108 N. Smyres Place (O Friendly Ave.)

wWrw yolk h I comt lghis

Solutions that make your

dreams

reality

A college education. A new home,
Retirement. Turning these dreams into
realities can be stressful if vou haven 't
properly planned for them. Financial
Strategies from The Principal® is a
program that kelps yvou orgarnize and
prioritize vour financial goals. It takes into
account your hopes and dreams, and helps
vou determine your needs. Financial
Strategies...solutions that make your
dreams a rmhrv We eall this The
Principal Ldgr Call today’

Chip Slaughter Iif 336-834-4045 (800) 457-3546

445 Dolley Madison Rd. Ste. 100 Greensboro, NC 27410
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redraw and re-adopt the district
boundaries. No action taken.

» LPNA Office Vacancies — The
zoning committee chair and
District 2 rep positions need to
be filled.

D. New Business

» Non-Profit status — Mary
Blake told the committee that
she is checking into the pro-
cess of LPNA applying for
non-profit status. Committee
members discussed potential
increased reporting require-
ments. Several committee
members indicated that the
benefits could outweigh the
minimum reporting, due to
the modest amount of funds
raised by the association on a
yearly basis. Mary will bring
the info for applying to the
next meeting.

» Website — An LP resident
expressed interest in develop-
ing a website for the associa-
tion. Committee members
discussed possibility of
getting a company to host it
pro bono for the association.

» General Meeting set for
Sept. 23, Room 2 of the
Recreation Center. Agenda
will include results of the
Pilot Project survey and
review of the Neighborhood
Plan draft.

» Next Executive Committee
Meeting — August 26th,
7pm, Rec. Ctr.

» Meeting adjourned at
9:03pm.

Minutes submitted by
Patti Eckard,
LPNA Secretary



HOW TO VISIT A FOREIGN
COUNTRY WITHOUT LEAVING
THE NEIGHBORHOOD

by Stacey Ryan

Believe it or not, the Lindley
Park neighborhood, and its imme-
diate surroundings, is a Mecca of
diverse people and businesses,
particularly businesses that sell
food.

By going up Spring Garden to
Chapman Street, you can sample
Italian cuisine at Bianca’s. Stroll
down to Spring Garden to Holden,
and you can have Chow Fun at
China Cafe, or order a pizza at
Papa John’s (although pizza is not
considercd a truc Italian dish!).
Next door to Papa John’s is a
Mexican grocery store, where you
can get any ingredient imaginable

to create your own tasty Mexican
feast! They even carry fresh
poultry and other meats.

On the other side of Lindley
Park, by smelling the aroma
wafting from the corner, you can
wander into a very good Mexican
bakery, which bakes fresh bread
and rolls daily.

Last but not least, we have
Mi Pueblo, good Mexican food
al very reasonable prices. Don't
forget to try the margaritas!

Many other businesses call
Lindley Park home. Please
patronize our neighboring
businesses!

PUT THESE
DATES ON
YOUR
CALENDAR

LPNA

GENERAL MEETING
September 23rd - 7pm
Lindley Rec. Center

WORKSHOP DATE
September 30th — 7-9pm
Lindley Ree. Center

DEADLINE FOR
NEWSLETTER

ARTICLES AND ADS
* October 10
* December 10 *

The Greensboro Neighborhood Congress, Inc.
2003 Greensboro Neighborhood Summit « Registrant Information and Questionnaire

NAME:

STREET ADDRESS:

CITY:
NEIGHBORHOOD:

ZIP CODE:

PHONE:

E-MAIL:

1. Please circle the workshops you will attend:

9:00 am - 10:00 am
10:15 am - 11:15 am

A. Plan to Protect Your Neighborhood
C. Physical Revitalization
11:30 am - 12:30 am E. Family Health Matters
2:00 pm - 3:00 pm G. Resources to Support Community Activities
2. May we post your name and neighborhood on The Greensboro
Neighborhood Congress website as a Summit registrant? ___YES ___NO
3.0ne pass per car for both days. Do you need a parking pass?
YESz—= NO=—
4. What question would you like the City Council panel to address?

B. Neighborhood Safety

D. Multi-Cultural Diversity

F. Greensboro Neighborhood Youth

H. Faith-Based Neighborhood Development

Mail registration and payment to:
The Greensboro Neighborhood
Congress, Inc.

P.O. Box 4566
Greensboro, NC 27404-4566

General registration fee: $30 per adult

Neighborhoods, if sending two or more: $25 per adult
(We recommend neighborhoods send two representatives to ensure all workshops are attended)

Youth registration fee: $10 each
Registration fee includes admission to both days of the event, meals, and parking.
REGISTRATION IS COMPLETE WITH PAYMENT IN FULL!
Address questions or scholarship need to:
Mary H. Blake 299-8686/210-3413; blakemh@mindspring.com or Donna Newton 851-2748; bdnewt@yahoo.com
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